
Dear Partners, 
 
Reference the above subject, please be informed that in accordance with the circular from the 
Foreign Ministry of Bangladesh Government, all EU bound passengers who will travel by the special 
flights of Biman Bangladesh Airlines must report at Dhaka HSIA (Hazrat Shahjalal International 
Airport) at least 06 hours prior to their respective flight departure time. This is a mandatory 
requirement where 02 doctors from the Ministry of Health and Family Planning will carry out health 
examination (COVID-19 TEST) for the departing passengers. 
 
This is for your kind information and all are requested to update your office and all your sub-agents 
to inform our valued passengers.   
 


